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DAAS Administrative Letter No. 11-08

To: - Area Agency on Aging Directors
LRO Finance Officers

From: Dennis Streets M &/‘ W

Subject: Update on SFY 11-12 Funding

Since March, the Division of Aging and Adult Services (DAASR) has advised area agencies on
aging that the current SFY 10-11 Home and Community Care Block Grant (HCCBG) funding
should be the planning basis for SFY 11-12 county funding. Area agencies are now to notify
counties that the current SFY 10-11 funding will be the SFY 11-12 HCCBG award until
DAAS allocates SFY 11-12 funding. This notification is to be made no later than '
Wednesday, June 1. Current HCCBG county funding is attached. The Administration on
Aging has indicated that states should receive final funding for the FY 11 continuing resolution
through September 30, 2011 by June 1. DAAS will provide SFY 11-12 allocations as soon as
possible after the federal award is received and we have the opportunity to fully consider our
probable state appropriations funding as of July 1. Our priority continues to be to avoid
reductions, to the extent possible, in allocated funds to counties and this concern will take
precedence over the timing of SFY 11-12 allocations.

This extends to Planning and Administration, State AAA Support, Title III Legal Services, Title
III and VII Long-Term Care Ombudsman and Elder Abuse, 1II-D Disease Prevention and Health
Promotion, and Family Caregiver Support. SFY 10-11 awards for these funds are attached.

Please contact Gary Cyrus, Business Officer, if the Division can be of further assistance in this
matter.
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